
1 

 

DIGEST 
Birthdays 

 Mid Feb. / Early Mar.  Birthdays 

 Sheila Delashmutt, Feb 16 

 Sherry Buchla, Feb 17 

 Marcene Perry, Feb 17 

 Janie Smith, Feb 18 

 Richard Smith, Feb 18 

 Melanie Barnes, Feb 18 

 Vickie Allenbrand, Feb 19 

 Rebecca Kestle, DVM, Feb 19 

 Mrs. John Moore, Feb 19 

 Sheila O’Brien, Feb 20 

 Clinton Vail, Feb 21 

 Gary Oller, Feb 23 

 Mavis Barr, Feb 27 

 Jane Snider, Feb 28 

 Greg Benkiser, Mar. 1 

 Charlene Kickbush, DVM, Mar. 5 

 Pam Jaeckesch, Mar. 5 

 Leslie Hotchkiss, Mar. 10 

 

 

              Anniversaries 

 Ava Tyree, Feb 16 

 Gary & Mary Johnson, Feb 23 

 Carl & Tully Vitner, Mar. 1 
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BOARD MEMBERS Class of 2018 
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pbaverill@yahoo.com 
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golfndogs@att.net 

Carl Vitner/404-291-0123  

samoyed@bellsouth.net  

OFFICERS AND  

BOARD MEMBERS 

February Meeting 
Tuesday, February 14th, 2017 

Menu 
Heavy Hors dôOeuvers Bar 

 

Cash Bar 
 

Alternate choices upon request when making reservations.  
Vegetarian choices are also available. 

 
Meeting Program 

“Valentine Westminster Party” 
Instead of the normal meeting, this meeting will be a viewing of 

The Westminster Dog Show, seen on the big-screen via a projector! 
For more information, please check the next page! 

 

Location 

 DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel ~ Roswell 
1075 Holcomb Bridge Road • Roswell, GA 30076  

Phone: 770-992-9600 www.atlantaroswell.doubletree.com  
Time:  7:00 hor  d’ouevres served, cash bar opens and show begins. 
 
Directions: Take GA-400 North to Exit 7B Roswell exit and turn 
onto Holcomb Bridge Road going West towards Roswell; the hotel 
is located .5 mile on the left at the second traffic light, Dogwood 
Road. 
 
RSVP: DINNER RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED IF YOU PLAN TO DINE 
WITH US! You are not required to have dinner, however. Join us for drinks or 
come shortly before 8 for the program only and short business meeting following.  
 

Please be sure to call ahead for your reservations if you plan to 
join us for Dinner as the Restaurant has a cut off for reserva-
tions and cancellations. You may reserve and pay via Paypal 
on the club website under ñ Eventsò  
OR Contact our  Ann Wallin - 770-343-0333  or email her at 
holbrookcc@mindspring.com  *NO LATER than Wednesday at 
NOON (February 8th) pr ior  to the meeting on the following 
Wednesday. If you RSVP’d and do not attend you will be billed for 
your meal.  Price $25 for non-member adults and $5 for children 
under 12. Members are entitled to a $5 decrease in their meals, 
making the member price $20. If you have special menu needs 
please mention this to the Hospitality Chair when you make your 
reservations. If you decide to attend later, you can order food “to 
go” from the restaurant. Just be sure to let us know so we can hold 
you a table. 

  Meeting Date Moved! 
The February Meeting has been 

moved in date to a different day!  

Why? Find out on Page 2! 
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Webmaster:    

Brags:   

Juniors: The AKC Junior Showmanship Facebook page:  Check it out, Juniors and Juniors supporters!  

Jim Macke - jimmacke@comcast.net or 
Mary Ellen Macke - Maryellen.macke@harrynorman.com, 404-310-5933 
Call or email either Mary Ellen or Jim for website questions or help. 
Do not forget to like us on FACEBOOK! Do you have something to post ?  
Tamara Brower is the Facebook Administrator for the Atlanta Kennel Club, the  
Peach Blossom Cluster and the Georgia Classic Cluster.  tamarabrower@gmail.com  
Contact Tamara at tamarabrower@gmail.com.  

https://www.facebook.com/akc.juniors - Also send any Juniors brags or recent wins to the Digest Coordinator Ginger Aldrich - 
snofire@aol.com for inclusion here.  We want to know what is happening out there in the JRs rings! 

Please send any brags for the Digest to Ginger Aldrich ï Snofire@aol.com, 770-380-9404, P.O. Box 6501, Gainesville GA 30504  

(usually to be received just prior to the 1st of each month) 

Good Sportsmanship Award Request 

The Good Sportsmanship Award is presented to a nominated person by the membership of the Atlanta Kennel Club for (his or 
her) positive attitude and display of Good Sportsmanship in all ( his or her ) activities and contributions to the club. 
 
This person is normally a member of the club however anyone can be nominated. 
 

Please send your nominee in writing to the Digest editor for listing in the Digest  
Ginger Aldrich, snofire@aol.com or PO Box 6501 Gainesville GA 30504 
 
The voting will occur at the April meeting and the award presented at the Annual Meeting in May with a medallion from the 
American Kennel Club. 

February Meeting — Valentine’s Westminster Party! 

We interrupt this Digest to bring you this news bulletin! Instead of the normal February meeting next 
month, we will instead be hosting a Westminster Viewing Party where we all watch the Westminster 
Dog Show on a projector so that all can observe. Since this takes place on a different day than our usual 
meeting date, we will be hosting our party on February 14th, also known as Valentineôs Day!  
 
I ask you this: What’s more romantic than a big screen with a bunch of adorable dogs on it? 
 
All members who attend will be required a $20 fee (with a $25 fee for non-members), with access to hors d’ouevres and a cash bar. The 
party will begin at 7:00 PM Eastern Time — then the fun begins! I hope to see some member’s dogs on the big screen!  
 
Alternatively, you can also view the big show online on their website, at, “www.westminsterkennelclub.org” 

mailto:snofire@aol.com
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Please do not forget also to check the Atlanta KC Website to check our roster info where it is posted. 
Many people ask for a roster – it is there now and all you need to do is print it off if you want a hard copy – it is updated whenever we 
add new members. 

Rosters:  

New Members:   

Kyle Cabral 

5419 Hiram Lithia Springs Rd 

419-309-7096 

Breed: Basenji 

hapachyld@gmail.com 

Upcoming Shows and Trials — January and April! 

The January Trial was a huge success as always! Sadly, yours truly could not attend, but I was there in spirit! But this 

show was not the only time we will be attending the Perry Fairgrounds this year! No, no no! We have several shows later 

on in the year that you should save the date for! 

 

For instance, save the date from April 12th to the 16th for another awesome show! For more information please visit our 

websites:  òwww.peach-blossom.orgò and ñwww.atlantakennelclub.orgò. Hope to see you lot there! 

Member News — Peach Blossom Cluster Approaching! 

Hey everyone! Please take a moment to visit “www.peach-blossom.com” to see all the new and exciting things that are 

coming up this year! A number of new clubs are helping and there are some new scheduling dates too, so you should 

check to see if your schedule still works out! There is even a Concurrent show on Saturday with Sweepstakes during 

Groups that day! There are a ton of new things being added on, including an Obedience trial on Sunday!  

The Nationals for Finnish Lapphunds and Welsh Terrriers is also coming to the Cluster, along with the Designated Show 

for Giant Schnauzers! The Mastiff Club, Lure Coursing and loads of more awesome things to do with your furry friends 

will all be explained further on the website, or our Facebook group, “Peach Blossom Cluster”!  

Haven’t “Liked” our page yet? Do it now so you won’t miss a single thing, and don’t forget to share with your friends! 

Dr. Carmen Battaglia Seminar 

Dr. Carmen Battaglia will be hosting a two-day seminar sponsored by Kennesaw Kennel Club on February 18th and 19th from 9:00 AM 

to 4:00 PM each day, detailing plenty of great insights into various points of dog breeding. From breeding methods to seeing the struc-

ture of the new pups, this seminar has it all, even live demonstration dogs! That’s right! Every dog that will be used in a demonstration is 

already supplied, ergo it might be prudent to leave one’s dogs home.  

 

The seminar itself is just $65 per day or $100 for both days! Moreover, there is a box lunch available for $10 a day (must be paid for in 

advance), so you won’t go hungry listening to this great knowledge.  If you have any more questions (such as location), please visit 

“www.kennesawkennelclubinc.org” for more information.  

Stephen Stroebel 

Powder Springs Rd, 30127 

614-832-7420 

Breed: Boxer 
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Judgesô Selection Committee 2016-2017 

Please call committee members from the appropr iate group to suggest judges for  consideration by the selection committee which 
meets several times during the year. Please remember not everyone “suggested” can be placed on a panel due to a variety of reasons how-
ever club member input is given priority. We do work with our “sister” cluster clubs and also have a policy not to hire the same judge for 
the same show 2 years in a row. Since we do share judges with the other cluster clubs, we tend to try to hire judges approved for several 
groups, if possible, to control expenses through judge sharing. Members provisional for any breeds are also given a priority as well as 
suggestions from specialty clubs for their supported entries.  
 
Show Chairman – Kathleen Steen – 770-751-0311 - kathleensteen@bellsouth.net  
Sporting – Mary Ellen Macke – 404-310-5933 maryellen.macke@harrynorman.com  
Working – Carl Vitner – 404-291-0123 – samoyed@bellsouth.net  
Hounds –Jerry Cerasini – 770-475-3152 ponyguru@aol.com  
Non Sporting – Dot Bates - 404-475-0410 – n_bates@bellsouth.net  
Toys – Candy Wright –  678-851-4633 - chiggerbug@gmail.com  
Herding – Dr. Carmen Battaglia – 770-998-3679 - carmenbattaglia@gmail.com 
Terrier – Gilda Mallik – 770-394-4098- gilndon@comcast.net  
 
Committee is now working on 2017 FALL Judges  
If anyone in our club is newly provisional in new breeds, or thinking you may be soon,  you must let Kathleen know in order to be included in a future 
panel- the new judges lists are not necessarily being monitored OK – just an FYI reminder  
If you know of someone who may be provisional in their first group – non member etc — to recommend also let Kathleen or the group leader know as they 
are always seeking provisional judges for AKC requirements. 
 

Update: Mary Ellen is now looking for judges for the Peach Blossom Cluster for the Puppy 4-6. These classes will be on Fr iday 
with the Valdosta Kennel Club. If you are interested, please let Mary Ellen know at “maryellen.macke@harrynorman.com” — remember, 
you must be an AKC approved judge!  
 
Update #2: Fall Judges are being assigned now! Judges for  the Spr ing show, of which there are seven so far , are shor tly behind so 
please, please get in any and all suggestions to Kathleen Steen right now! 

Purina and Westminster Begin 10 Year Partnership 

Westminster Kennel Club and Purina are beginning a 10 year partnership, with Purina Pro Plan becoming the exclusive pet food sponsor of the world 

famous dog show, following closely behind a previous partnership between 2012 and 2016 between the company and the club.  

 

“It is an honor for Purina to sponsor the Westminster Kennel Club Dog Show,” said Nina Leigh Krueger, President of Nestle Purina PetCare. “… The 

opportunity to partner with Westminster for the next 10 years allows us to work together to celebrate all dogs and to spread the word about responsible 

dog breeding and ownership.”  

 

Westminster themselves are quite optimistic about the relationship as well, as one might expect.  

 

“We look forward to our long-term partnership with Nestle Purina PetCare,” Westminster Kennel Club President Sean W. McCarthy states, “When an 

iconic institution such as Westminster combines with the premiere brand Purina Pro Plan, everyone benefits from the amazing dog show experience. 

From lifelong breeders to first-time spectators, Westminster Week delivers discovery, shared knowledge, education and elite competition.” 

 

What this means, in a nutshell, is that they’ve changed the Westminster Dog Show to something more akin to our Peach Blossom Cluster, by rebrand-

ing it as the aforementioned “Westminster Week” and hosting a plethora of activities that spotlight several different purebred dogs. It sounds pretty 

interesting to me, if a little heavy-handed in their compliments to each other, haha! 

New Wireless Tracking Collar — ñLinkò 

Link is a new wireless collar from AKC that connects to your phone, giving you a ton of information including location, activity and 

health, emits sound for training (i.e. correction noise), and tons of other awesome stuff! Everything is recorded on an app on your phone 

so that you can keep tabs on your dog at all times. Heck, it even tells you if they’re more active than they usually are, so you can even use 

it to gauge workout routines! For more information and even a helpful customer service (Desiree is super nice and you should talk to her), 

you can hop on the web and check out their website here:  

“https://www.linkakc.com/dog-collar?

utm_medium=email&utm_source=kl+p1+location&utm_campaign=kl+p1+location&utm_content=kl+p1+location&utm_term=k

l+p1+location”  

mailto:kathleensteen@bellsouth.net
mailto:maryellen.macke@harrynorman.com
mailto:samoyed@bellsouth.net
mailto:ponyguru@aol.com
mailto:n_bates@bellsouth.net
mailto:chiggerbug@gmail.com
mailto:gilndon@comcast.net
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January 25, 2017 ï Dr Karen Becker - http://healthypets.mercola.com/ 

Does Your Pet Drink Tap Water? Please Heed This New Warning 

Excessive Fluoride Exposure and Bone Cancer 
The EWG cites three studies showing that boys between 6 and 8 years of age who drink fluoridated tap water have a higher risk for osteo-
sarcoma, which is a deadly form of bone cancer. Researchers suspect that boys' rapid growth rate may increase their risk. 
 
Dogs are at significantly higher risk for osteosarcoma than humans, with over 8,000 cases diagnosed in dogs each year in the U.S., com-
pared with about 900 cases in humans. 
 
Dogs are also at substantial risk for exposure to unacceptably high levels of fluoride on a long-term basis. According to the EWG: 
 
"A dog drinking adequate water would be exposed to 0.05 [to] 0.1 [milligram (mg) fluoride per [kilogram (kg)] of body weight daily, depend-
ing on the dog's water consumption. 
 
A 10-pound puppy that eats about a cup of dog food a day would ingest approximately 0.25 mg fluoride/kg body weight/day based on aver-
age fluoride content in the [eight] contaminated brands tested by EWG. 
 
At that rate, the puppy would consume 2.5 times more fluoride than EPA's legal limit in drinking water. 
 
When fluoride in drinking water is taken into consideration, a 10-pound puppy would be exposed to 3.5 times more fluoride than EPA allows 
in drinking water. Large breed puppies may be exposed to even more fluoride. 
 
Whatever the size and the appetite of a dog, combined fluoride exposure from food and water can easily range into unsafe territory. 
 
And, unlike children, who enjoy a variety of foods as they grow up, puppies and adult dogs eat the same food from the same bag every day, 
constantly consuming more fluoride than is healthy for normal growth. 
 
Routine exposure to excessive fluoride can predispose dogs to health problems, along with high veterinary bills, later in life."2 
 

How to Prevent Your Dog From Ingesting Too Much Fluoride 
 
To prevent excessive fluoride exposure, the EWG recommends dog owners purchase pet foods that don't contain bone meal and other 
animal byproducts. It also suggests that the government should set fluoride limits in pet food that protect both puppies and large breeds 
most at risk for bone cancer. 
 
Dr. Michael W. Fox, an internationally recognized veterinarian and former vice-president of both the Humane Society of the United States 
and Humane Society International, also suggests providing pets with fluoride-free water.3 
 
An example is reverse-osmosis treated water. Brita-type water filters don't remove fluoride, so it's important to look for a filter that does. 
 
Most spring and bottled waters contain only small amounts of fluoride, but I recommend you call the bottler and ask how much fluoride is in 
their water to insure a low intake. Distilled water is fluoride-free. 
 
If you prepare a homemade diet for your pet and add bone meal, it's important that it not contain fluoride (or lead). Ethical bone meal pro-
ducers will test for contaminants, including fluoride, so if you're using bone meal in recipes, contact your source and ask to see their quality 
control documents for fluoride. 
Dr. Fox suggests substituting with fossilized oyster shell, dolomite or a chelated or non-chelated synthesized or refined calcium supplement 
like calcium citrate, ascorbate, stearate or gluconate. I have seen excellent purity with tri and dicalcium phosphate blended with magnesium 
(basically a bone meal equivalent). 
Dr. Fox also makes the point that bones from longer-lived food animals such as dairy cows, laying hens and breeding stock probably con-
tain higher levels of fluoride than shorter-lived animals like chickens, calves and lambs. In his article "Fluoride in Pet Food - A Serious 
Health Risk for Both Dogs and Cats?" Dr. Fox writes: 
 
"Fluorides accumulate in the body of farmed animals over time from such sources as phosphate fertilizers, phosphate supplements, bone 
meal and fish meal supplements and pesticide and industrial-pollution-contaminated pastures and animal feed. The bones, fins, gills and 
scales of fish are often high in fluoride."4 
 
Dr. Fox recommends raw feeders avoid ground bone from older animals like beef cattle and adult sheep. 

 
Additional Tips 
 
If you cook your pet's food, avoid Teflon-coated pans as they may increase the fluoride levels in the food. 
 
Avoid cooking with fluoridated water, as it simply concentrates fluoride in the food. 
 
Don't use toothpaste or oral rinses intended for humans to brush your dog's teeth. Dental health products made for pets are f luoride-free. 

http://healthypets.mercola.com/sites/healthypets/archive/2015/08/02/osteosarcoma-dogs.aspx
http://healthypets.mercola.com/sites/healthypets/archive/2017/01/25/dog-foods-contain-high-fluoride-levels.aspx?utm_source=petsnl&utm_medium=email&utm_content=art1&utm_campaign=20170125Z1&et_cid=DM131746&et_rid=1856760841#_edn2
http://healthypets.mercola.com/sites/healthypets/archive/2017/01/25/dog-foods-contain-high-fluoride-levels.aspx?utm_source=petsnl&utm_medium=email&utm_content=art1&utm_campaign=20170125Z1&et_cid=DM131746&et_rid=1856760841#_edn3
http://healthypets.mercola.com/sites/healthypets/archive/2010/05/26/three-major-reasons-to-feed-your-pet-a-homemade-diet.aspx
http://healthypets.mercola.com/sites/healthypets/archive/2017/01/25/dog-foods-contain-high-fluoride-levels.aspx?utm_source=petsnl&utm_medium=email&utm_content=art1&utm_campaign=20170125Z1&et_cid=DM131746&et_rid=1856760841#_edn4
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